
 
 

 

 

Cottonwood Creek PFC General Meeting Agenda March 09th, 2023  

PFC Board Meeting 7:00 PM- 8:00 PM 

Join Zoom Meeting 

Note: Questions can be asked after every agenda item or typed into the chat  

Agenda Item Speaker(s) Duration 

Call meeting to order  Rose 1 min 

Approval on Last General Meeting Notes Rose 1 min 

Principal’s Update: Feb 17 - Staff meeting on professional 

development for Project based learning. Staff was 

collaborating on different projects. Today there was another 

professional development day on Professional 

learning communities - K- 5 Grade teachers were working 

on the Math content for students.  

 

Student activities - 6- 8 Graders had a field trip to Lightning 

Thief by Percy Jackson. It was performed by a professional 

drama organization. This book is read at 6th Grade. Adam 

(Theater Director) was able pay for the play at DHS and we 

catered the transport through buses. 

 

Read Across America Day - Indoor activities - Mayor of 

Dublin was reading the book to the student through zoom. 

 

Walkthrough events were done for the 5th Graders for 

American Revolution.  

 

6-8 Graders liked the Forces & Motion Assembly was held 

at school which was a huge success. 

 

March 16th is a minimum day only for CCS because the 

Elementary schools have a minimum day the end of the 

semester. This is the first time it is a minimum day for K-8.  

 

Our CCS Band is participating in the St Patrick’s day 

Parade. 

 

Dr. Ventura 5 mins 



 
 

Grade Level assessments and the Star Assessments will be 

held and are going great. Character Traits Awards - 

Responsibility, integrity, respect will be held.  

 

A group of teachers and Lori will be presenting at the Board 

of Trustee Board meeting.  

 

Project-based Learning goal is focused on quality more than 

quantity. It is still in implementation stage.  

A regular project - is according to instruction and you 

deliver the project as per these instruction  

A Gold project - is more of a project that drives 

instructions and built in that way. These are being explored 

at CCS. This year the Science classes are the priority area 

for the above project based - learning. 

K-5 Grades -will participate next year.  

 

March 03 - 3-5 Grade students participated in a Play wise 

Junior coaches program in which they were engaged. 

 

Avid program  6th – 8th  Grade went to St Mary 

University and Cal State East Bay for the Avid program. 

 

CCS staff updates: 

MPR Improvement: Danielle is working on invoices to get 

some stuff in before the musical Play starts. 

 

Open House is on Thursday before Spring Break and we are 

hoping to have the MPR improvements.  
 

Dr. Ventura 5 mins 

SSC Updates: 

Students have made a lot of progress on project based 

Learning.  
 

SSC Rep/Dr. Ventura 5 mins 

EHS Updates: 

BVL K-8 School - Committee is composed of teachers, Lori 

, Community reps - This group is looking for community 

members (parents) to get included in this group. No parents 

have shown interest yet. The ask is if any of the Board 

Nida/Eman 5 mins 



 
 

members can join these meetings. We need a parent voice. 

Dougherty and Murray families are the community around 

that new school.  

 

Events:  
 

Science Fair - A great and successful event was 
completed. 170 students participated this year. We 
need more of the 6-8 Grade students to participate 
next year. Mr. Rojas was one of the judges and CCS 
students made a great impression. We had 6 projects 
move to the Alameda County Fair comprising 10 
students.  
 
PFC Recruiting Event: A successful event was held at 
CCS. Multiple parents were interested and nomination 
forms have gone out to the CCS Community. THis will 
be open till March 17 after which we will have the 
results. 
 
March 27 , 28 - Earth Dome Assembly for the K-5 
Graders - This is the last assembly for the year.  
 
Dr. V wants to offer the Scholastic and Mystery 
Science for K-5 Grade. We can get dates on the 
calendar for all assemblies for next year now. Try to 
get these assemblies done in the morning.  
 
Teacher’s Appreciation Week Activities: Chair 
message is accepted by Lori and they are excited for 
the Teacher Appreciation Week. 10 min message and 
there will be 3 masus. 5 hrs will be spent - $2300 with 
gratuity  
- $1300 for the food for the teachers 
 
 
 

Eman, Nida, Shaheen 

Rose  

10 mins 

5 mins 

Enrichment : 

● Assemblies update  
Madhura 5 mins 

Budget Update: 
 

35% utilization for  

Kim/Gaurav  



 
 

90% of grants has been spent on the assemblies from 

the enrichment budget 

Band has fully utilized the grant 

5000 was spent on the rolling mirrors and they will be 

installed soon 

 

Budget for next year - Lori will check with teachers to see if 

there is anything for which we will need an amount. We 

may want to get more balls and games for student 

entertainment. 

 

Cameras for the school will be placed at the Door Bell 

which is the only guaranteed camera from the DUSD. DHS 

was approved for cameras first but the CCS school will be 

looked at differently because we are a K-8 school. CCS is 

also a community park in the evening.  

 

Crossing Guard cannot be funded by the PFC, they can only 

be compensated by the DUSD.  
 

Read A Thon  
 

Readathon: We have raised $4000 40 % of our target. We 

will send out a note to the families to remind parents of the 

readathon. We will meet our goals for the Spring 

Fundraiser.  
 

Eman 5 mins 

Next Meeting:  
Adjourning the meeting 
General: 04/13/23 Thursday 7:00 p.m. 
 

  

Rose 1 min 

 


